BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES (continued)
B. OPEN SPACES (Continued)

ii Standford Green

Office of the property of

that this cost should be included in the Recreation Committee proposed budget figure for 1982/83 for presentation to the Council for approval.

C. FOOTPATHS AND BRIDLEWAYS

i. Bridleways Nos. 4 and 5 Broxhead Common
Proposals had now been received from the County Council to
re-route part of bridleways Nos. 4 and 46 on Broxhead Common.
In view of the fact that members had not yet had time to study
the proposals on the ground
RESOLVED

that this item be put to the full Council at their meeting on 10 January 1983.

- ii Waymarking Noted that additional waymarking would be carried out when weather conditions improved next Spring.
- iii Extinguishment of part of footpath No. 21
 At the Council meeting held on 8 November, Mr. Sawyer, Chairman of the District Council, had kindly agreed to ask the Rights of Way Officer what steps were being taken by him to see that the remedial work on this footpath was being carried out. A reply was awaited.
- iv. Designation of rights of way on Headley Down
 Noted that a paper from Judge Lee, the Honorary Legal Adviser
 to the Hampshire Association of Parish Councils concerning
 public rights of way and the new Act, had specifically stated
 that "No new claims can be recorded until this Part" (i.e.Part
 III of the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981) "comes into force."
 In view of this the matter was not taken up with the Hampshire
 Asson. of Parish Councils, as resolved at the last Recreation
 Committee meeting, and Miss Balderson, Chairman of the Headley
 Down Ratepayers' Asson. had been informed of the position, ie
 that all claims must wait until the Regulations are made before
 any action could be taken.
- D. Lack of Recreational facilities in the Headley Down/ Heatherlands area Mrs. Wadhams stated that there was nothing to report on this item.
- E. Headley Down Youth Club
 Noted that the October and November grants totalling £16 had been
 paid.
- F. Inter Village Sports Competition
 Mr. Grevatt reported that he had attended a meeting held at the
 Alton Sports Centre on 30 September which discussed the programme
 for the Junior and Senior Competitions for 1983.
 It had been decided that 26 March should be the date for the
 Junior Competition and 22nd May for the Senior; one or two minor
 amendments had been made to the programme, and following a request
 from Mr. Grevatt, it had been agreed that competitors might use
 the facilities at the Sports Centre, whilst not actually competing.

736 m